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It All Began in Poland

World War Il Commemoration

The Polish Mission of the Orchard Lake Schools,
SS. Cyril & Methodius Seminary & Michigan Polonia, LLC
3535 Indian Trail
Orchard Lake, Michigan
2486830412

Tuesday, September 1, 2009
6:00 PM - Mass and Sunset Wypominki Candle Service
Mass in the Shrine Chapel is *Oﬁoimm by the sunset service at the
Grotto of Our Lady of Lourdes.

September 5 - 6, 2009

We are honored to have Mrs. Barbara Klich-Kluczewska Ph.D.
Jagiellonian University- Institute of History (Krakéw, Poland) and
Mr. Zygmunt Matynia, Consul General of the Republic of Poland
nrmnoﬂov with us'for the events on Saturday and Sunday.
hroughout the weekend there will be ongoing activities including:
- Batilion Burza - a living history re-enactment group of Polish &
American military men and women,
- Assembling a Time Capsule - sponsored by Marie Bozena
(Kozubska) Gaffney. A collection of <<<<_W\Q:o_ commemoration
materials to be opened in 2039, the Time Capsule will be
registered with the Smithsonian Institute.
- Personalization of Pewabic Memorial Tiles with signatures of
Polish Veterans and Displaced Persons sponsored by Steve Sabina
and Tony Wisne, and a Ksiegga Pamigtkowa - Guest Book Signing.

Saturday, September 5, 2009
10:00 - 11:30 - Reunion with Sybiracy - Polish Refugees
Antoni Walawender, MA. and rm_m:o Zmurkiewicz share their
war time experiences.
Photo history of the Sybiracy experience msn_c%:m Siberia, Iran,
India, South’Africa, and Mexico and the launch of the oral history
website.
Selected Interviews with Survivors of German work camps
Poet John Guzlowski PhD, reads his poetry.

11:30-12:15 - Lunch

12:15 - 2:15 - Opening of the Art Exhibition.

Peggy Grant, BFA presents the History and Symbolism of Artist
Adam Grochowski.

Cecile Wendt Jensen, MA presents the History and Symbolism of
Artist Jan Komski Polish Photographer Marcin Chumiecki speaks
about his Assignment Auschwitz Portfolic.

2:30 - 3:30 - Guy Stern PhD, Director of the Holocaust Museum
and Director of the International Institute of Righteous, pays tribute
to the Polish Catholics who risked their lives to save Jews durin
World War Il and Sue Krolikowski PhD pays tribute to the Polis
Catholic nuns who sheltered Jewish children.

3:45 - 4:45 - Poet John Guzlowski PhD discusses his work
Lightening and Ashes and Third Winter of War: Buchenwald.

7:00 - Polish Evening Concert in the Shrine Chapel with Curtis
Posuniak, oﬁo:m& af St. Patrick Church _in Carleton, Michigan and
guest soloist from the Michigan Opera Theatre.

Sunday, September 6, 2009
1:00 - 2:00 - Mass at the Shrine Chapel to honor the Polish Army
Veterans and Camp Survivors.
Poet John Guzlowski addresses veterans

2:00 - 3:00 - The Filarets Chorus, led by David Troiano, presents a
repertory of patriotic and military songs for the Veterans.

3:00 - 3:15 - Group Photo of Veterans.

3:15 - 4:15 - William Krul, President, Polish Genealogical Society
of Michigan, outlines the required governmental steps he took to
obtain the proper military recognition for his father @,\___33 Krul,

Sr. who died in combat during WWII.

4:30 - 5:30 - Hands on fraining to retrieve U.S. military, refugee,
and naturalization documents via the ancestry.com database and
mwﬁ“c_ﬁwam via the Kresy-Siberia website. Adam Cardinal Maida
ibrary.

This project is funded in part by Michigan Humanities Council,
an dffiliate of the National Endowment for the Humanities.

Central Citzens
Committee
to Celebrate

95th Anniversary

The Polish American Central

Citizens Committee will be
celebrating its 95" Anniversary,
on Sunday, October 18, 2009.
The day will include Mass,
Banquet and more.

Each year, the Central

Citizens Committee honors
numerous Polonia activists and
friends of Polonia with the
General Kazimierz Pulaski
Medal. In an effort to mark this
anniversary, we are attempting to
contact all of the past recipients
that have received the medal.

We are asking the past

recipients to contact via telephone
to (313) 365-8949 [Barbara
Gronet] or (313) 871-1324 [Jane
Tylenda] if they have moved or
not heard from us recently.
Address and contact information
changes can also be e-mailed to:
PACentralCitizens @comcast.net.

Reserve the date and come

join us to celebrate this
milestone.

FPA President
awarded ACPC’s
Founders Award

On Saturday, August 8, 2009

at the 61st Annual Convention of
the American Council for Polish
Culture (ACPC) in Hartford, CT,
the President of the Friends of
Polish Art Carolyn Meleski
(pictured) was presented with
ACPC’s prestigious “Founders
Award”. The presenter was Peter
Obst, Levittown, PA, who is the
outgoing 2nd vice-president of the
American Council for Polish
Culture. Meleski was also
presented with a bouquet of red
and white roses by Mary Ellen
Tyszka of the Friends of Polish Art.

The ACPC Founders Award is

given to an ACPC member whose
exceptional contributions to the
growth of the organization on a
national or local level has earned
him/her the gratitude of the
organization.

Laurie Palazzolo
to be awarded
by Wayne
County Council
for Arts History

& Humanities

The West Side Detroit
Polish American Historical
Society’s (WSDPAHS) Vice
President & Executive Director/
Secretary,. Laurie A. Gomulka
Palazzolo, has been selected to
receive the 2009 History Award
offered by the Wayne County
Council for Arts, History &
Humanities.

The selection was based
upon a nomination by Council
Executive Board member and
WSDPAHS member Barbara
Rogalle Miller, Esq.

The site is the Ford
Community and Performing Arts
Center on Michigan Avenue in
Dearborn. The awards event will
take place on Thursday,
September 10, and will begin at
7 p.m.

Although the WSDPAHS
was nominated to receive the
History Award, the committee
chose to give the award to
Laurie as an individual. The
decision was based upon
Laurie’s work, including the
book “Horn Man: The Polish-
American Musician in Twentieth-
Century Detroit,” the
documentary film “Dom Polski:
Dance Hall Days of Detroit’s
Polonia,” Laurie’s role along
with Stas Wisniach in founding
the WSDPAHS, Laurie’s
continued role in running the
society, as well as Laurie’s
spearheading and funding the
effort to get the West Side Dom
Polski listed in the National
Register of Historic Places

Join us
in commemoration
of the 70" anniversary
of Russian
Invasion on Poland

A special Mass
commemorating the 70*"
anniversary Russian Ivasion on
Poland will take place
Thursday, September 17, at
Queen of Apostles Church
(3851 Prescott) in
Hamtramck at 7:00 pm.

On 17 September 1939,
the Soviet Red Army invaded
the eastern regions of Poland
in cooperation with Germany.
The Soviets were carrying out
their part of the secret
appendix of the Molotov-
Ribbentrop Pact, which divided
Eastern Europe into Nazi and
Soviet spheres of influence.
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House Resolution Recognizes 70th Anniversary
of the Soviet and Nazi Invasion of Poland

A resolution recognizing the 70th
anniversary of the Soviet and Nazi invasion
of Poland was introduced in the House of
Representatives on July 31, and referred to
the House Committee on Foreign Affairs.

The Resolution (H.Res.715), sponsored
by Representative Marcy Kaptur, emphasizes
the pivotal role Poland has assumed at
freedom’s edge since gaining independence.
The Resolution pays tribute to the millions of

innocent lives lost during World War II, the
suffering of Poles and praises their
subsequent endurance in the struggle for
freedom.

“Poland lost more lives as a percentage of
its population than any other nation during
World War I1,” it says. “Poland’s freedom-
loving people continued to endure political
suppression and selective annihilation from
1939 to 1989.”

President Obama Announces His Intent to
Nominate Lee Feinstein as Ambassador to Poland

On July 17, 2009, President Obama
announced his intent to nominate Lee A.
Feinstein as the next U.S. Ambassador to Poland.

An international lawyer, Mr. Feinstein is an
expert on national security, foreign policy, and
international institutions.

Mr. Feinstein is on leave from the Brookings
Institution, where he has been a Visiting Fellow
in Foreign Policy Studies.

Marek Kalinowski
is the new Polke

Chief in Hamtramck

On Wednesday, July 15, Marek Kalinowski
was sworn-in as the new Police Chief in
Hamtramck. Kalinowski is the first foreign-
born Police Chief in the city. He was born in
Tczew, Poland, and came to the United States
with his parents as a toddler. The swearing-in
ceremony was conducted by Hon. Judge Paul
Paruk. The Hamtramck Mayor Karen
Majewski, as well the City Council members
were on hand to congratulate Marek
Kalinowski.

PBS SAYS ANTI-POLISH
SLUR CUT FROM ANDRE
RIEU’S CONCERTS

As a result of Polish American complaints
about Andre Rieu’s Polish bashing during his
American concert tour, the Public
Broadcasting Service (PBS) advised the Anti-
Bigotry Committee of the Polish
AmericanCongress the offensive material has
been dropped.

Rieu is the PBS superstar whose
performances are usually taped and later aired
by the network as a fundraiser. His crude
attempt at low class anti-Polish humor appears
to have been out of step with the high class
image usually projected by PBS.

“A lot of us were angry and disappointed
because of Rieu’s nasty antics. He took a
cheap shot at us and lost a lot of friends,” said
Frank Milewski who heads the Anti-Bigotry
Committee.

He was National Security Director to Hillary
Rodham Clinton during her presidential
campaign. He was previously Deputy Director
of Studies and Senior Fellow at the Council on
Foreign Relations.

From 1994-2001, Mr. Feinstein held
several positions in the U.S. Departments of
Defense and State, including principal deputy
director of policy planning under Secretary of
State Madeleine Albright.

Mr. Feinstein holds a law degree from the
Georgetown University Law Center and an
M.A. in political science from the City
University of New York.

Mr. Feinstein is married to Elaine
Margaret Monaghan, a journalist. They have
two children.

If confirmed, Mr. Feinstein will be the
25th U.S. Ambassador to Poland.

Amerykanska Izba
Reprezentantow
upamietnia rezolucq
70, rocznie
inwazji radzieckie
i niemieckiej na Polske
31 lipca amerykanska Izba
Reprezentantow przedlozyla, a
nastgpnie przestata komisji
spraw zagranicznych, rezolucj¢
upamigtniajgcg 70. rocznice
inwazji radzieckiej i
niemieckiej na Polske.
Rezolucja (H.Res.715), ktérej
autorkg jest Marcy Kaptur,
podkresla kluczowg rolg, jaka
Polska po odzyskaniu
niepodlegtosci odgrywa w
szerzeniu wolnosci. Rezolucja
oddaje hotd milionom
niewinnych istniefi ludzkich,
ktére stracily zycie w czasie 11
wojny §wiatowej oraz zwraca
uwage na cierpienia narodu
polskiego i wytrwatos¢
Polakéw w walce o wolnos¢.
,Procentowo w poréwnaniu z
innymi narodami Polska
poniosta najwigksze straty
wsrdd ludnosci - méwi m.in.
tekst rezolucji. - Nardd polski,
ktéry tak bardzo umitowat
wolnos¢, podlegat
politycznemu uciskowi i
selektywnej zagladzie przez
caty okres od 1939 do 1989
roku”.

Kongresmen proponuje przyspieszenie

zniesienia wiz dla

Demokratyczny kongresmen z
Chicago Mike Quigley zglosit w Izbie
Reprezentantéw Kongresu USA projekt
ustawy, ktéra moglaby przyspieszy¢
zniesienie wiz dla Polakéw udajacych
sie do USA.

Szanse na to nie wydaja si¢ jednak
duze, m.in. z powodu niewielkiego na
razie poparcia dla projektu.

Wedlug tego projektu, przesunigto
by o dwa lata - do 30 czerwca 2011 roku
- dat¢ automatycznego przywrdcenia

olakow

musi zosta¢ przywrécony poprzedni prég
3 procent, gdyz HSD nie wprowadzit w
zycie programu kontroli wyjazdow.

Projekt Quigleya zmierza do
opdZnienia tego terminu do 30 czerwca
2011 r. Narazie wszakze - jak
poinformowata PAP w czwartek Karolina
Zaczek z biura kongresmena w Chicago -
ma on poparcie tylko dwéch innych
kongresmenéw z Chicago: Luisa
Gutierreza i Dana Lipinskiego.

Quigley wystat listy do innych

progu 3 procent odméw wizowych, cona  kongresmendw i senatoréw z apelem o

mocy ustawy z zeszlego roku musi
nastgpi¢ w wypadku niewprowadzenia w

wspolsponsorowanie jego inicjatywy.
Kongresmen prowadzi w tej sprawie

zycie przez Ministerstwo rozmowy z wplywowym
Bezpieczenstwa Wewnetrznego (HSD) demokratycznym senatorem z Chicago,
programu kontroli wyjazdéw Dickiem Durbinem.

cudzoziemcow z USA.

Obecnie obowiazuje prég 10
procent odméw, do ktérego Polska
zbliza si¢ i jesli aktualny trend
zmniejszania si¢ liczby odméw sie

Proces legislacyjny w Kongresie
trwa jednak zwykle dtugo, a od 30
czerwca dzieli nas tylko 5 dni. Kazda
ustawa musi zosta¢ uchwalona przez
obie izby, a nastg¢pnie podpisana przez

utrzyma, miataby szanse¢ zejs¢ ponizej tej  prezydenta.

granicy, co jest warunkiem wejscia do
programu ruchu bezwizowego.

Jednak na mocy wspomnianej
ustawy z ub. roku, we wtorek 30 czerwca

Quigley wystal niedawno list do
prezydenta Baracka Obamy z apelem o
zniesienie wiz dla Polakéw, ale nie
dostat jak dotychczas odpowiedzi.



